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Tuesday 01 July 2014							sent special delivery

Public Protection and Development Management
Cherwell district council
Bodicote House, BODICOTE
Banbury, Oxon. 
OX15 4AA


Dear Sirs, 
Neighbour notification – Planning Application
Application Number:   14/00857/F
Proposal:                     REAR EXTENSIONS
Location:                      4 Barretts Row, Main Street, Wendlebury


We have no comments to make on the proposed rear extensions to this property. 

However, please note that there are additional major changes proposed to 4 Barretts Row, Main Street, Wendlebury in the application 14/00860/F which is for the development of a new detached dwelling between 4 Barretts Row and the Red Lion Public House (Grade II Listed) and the division of the existing site.

Please consider the two applications together because of proposed 
1. Changes to frontage and side single storey structure 
2. Reduction of 2 off street parking places to only one off street parking space and demolition of the double Banbury garage does not seem to be in line with this planning application to INCREASE the living space with rear extensions.  There are no existing properties  in Wendlebury, of an equivalent size to this property, which currently has only one car.  Parking on the busy main street adjacent to the Red Lion public house cannot be a serious option.
3. 2 above loss of off street parking arises from the division of the site for the proposed development in 14/00860/F.
4. An assessment is needed concerning the impact of 14/00860/F and of this new rear extension on the increased rate of storm water run-off from the rear of the property and therefore increased flood risk to 4, Barretts Row. The previous owners took precautions to reduce the existing risk, but  increased run off will automatically be passed on to all properties downstream; some of which DO suffer in-property flooding.
 					
					Thank you for consideration of these points. 



Timothy John and Jane Burrett
Residents opposite 4, Barretts Row, since March 1979
No in-property flooding yet. 

